Selectmen’s Work Session & Non-Public Session
Monday, December 2, 2019

The following meeting was held in the upstairs conference room at Town Hall. Present were
Selectman Martha Fldridge, Selectman Susan Simpson, Angela Rizzitano, Secretaty, who recorded
the minutes and Matt Sawyer Jr., Town Administrator. Selectman Sandra Martin was not in
attendance.

Selectman Martha Fldridge called the work session to order at 3:00 PM.

Discussion:

The Board reviewed the Superintendent of the Works applications.

Matt Sawyer Jr. set up 2 interviews for the Part-Time Zoning Officer position starting Monday,
December 9, 2019 at 2:15 PM.

Sawyer Jt. also reached out to the Town Attorney to introduce himself. Sager advised that the court
proceeding for the Governor Wentworth School District VS. The Town of Ossipee will begin on
Friday, December 6, 2019. Discussion ensued.

Selectman Martha Eldridge explained the Work Session to Sawyer Jr.

Angela Rizzitano explained the Selectmen Meeting and presented Matt Sawyer Jr. with templates for
taking minutes for both the Work Session and Selectmen Meeting.

Non-Public Session:

None

Review of Red Folders, Accounts Payable and Payroll Manifests:
The Accounts Payable & Payroll Manifest, Red Folder were reviewed.
Discussion:

Eldridge explained Welfare Emergency procedures to Matt Sawyer Jr.

There was discussion regarding the complaint for the light at Big Moose RV that was received at 2
previous meeting. The Selectmen have given that to Steve to handle.

There was discussion regarding a parking situation on Depot Road. Cars are being parked on the
road and the Highway Department is unable to plow efficiently. Angela Rizzitano was asked to
compose a letter to the abutters on that road advising them remove those vehicles before the
inclement weather so the road can get plowed.



Being no further input, Eldridge made a motion to adjourn the work session. Simpson seconded. A
unanimous vote was taken. Adjourned at 3:55 PM.

Sandra P. Martin, Chairman (Absent)
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